
THE BEACON 
Newsletter for Ottringham, Halsham & Sunk Island      

September 2018  Sponsored by: 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO REBEKAH! 
 

Rebekah Cushing graduated from 
Nottingham Trent  University July 
2018 with a Professional Practice 
Diploma and a 2:1 in Interior 

 Architecture and Design BA Hons. 
 

Rebekah has accepted a job offer 
at an architectural practice in Lincoln. 
 
Rebekah would like to say thank you to the Ottringham 
Churchlands Charity for their support. 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO SYLVIA 
AND KEITH SUGDEN who 

celebrate their Golden Wedding on 
31 August 2018 
With very best wishes from us all in 
Ottringham. 



‘THE BEAUTY OF EAST YORKSHIRE’  
COMES TO HALSHAM  

 
An exhibition of paintings by Christopher Heald 
7 September 2018 - January 2019 
 
This September sees the launch of ‘The Beauty of East Yorkshire’, 
a selection of paintings by Christopher Heald, at Halsham Waterside 
Farm Shop and Café. 
 
This selection of paintings by Christopher are a celebration of his 
first year of exploring and painting the natural landscape of East 
Yorkshire.  
 
Christopher moved up to East Yorkshire two years ago. ‘It took 
about a year of getting settled and finishing off work from a France 
and Italy trip, until I began to turn my attention to my surroundings. 
Painting gives you wonderful opportunities to explore and look at 
the natural world around you. East Yorkshire has been a delight to 
get to know, and I have met such lovely  
supportive people. 
 
When I look at a landscape, I ask myself questions, what colours 
am I actually seeing, and how is the light and atmosphere effecting 
thosecolours? It is after some time that the beauty becomes 
apparent, because with black not existing in nature, every shadow 
no matter how dark is a colour or a combination of colours. The air 
also is not completely transparent, it is violet, which also adjusts 
colours and can also create wonderful colour harmonies.  
 
Seeing these beautiful colours is why I am a painter, it is what drives 
me to want to paint. Many paintings I do are because of the colours, 
as opposed to the subject matter. Painting the true beauty of nature 
is impossible, but I love the idea of trying to achieve something not 
possible. I hope that by working towards that, I will always see 
progression and hopefully achieve some 
good things. 
 



‘THE BEAUTY OF EAST YORKSHIRE’ CONT/… 
 
Christopher is a painter in the romantic sense. He can be found 
waiting for the sunrise on the cliffs at Bempton, or walking the fields 
on a sunny Spring day. ‘I prefer to work up paintings to completion 
back in my studio, as the initial lay in of colour is rarely strong 
enough to achieve the effects I would like’.  He has paintings in 
private collections in the UK, France, Ukraine, Norway, Canada and 
Hong Kong; and has exhibited in the UK  
and France. 
 
My wife and I love to visit Halsham Waterside. The beautiful 
homemade cakes and produce on offer is overshadowed only by 
their friendship and wonderful welcome. It is such a pleasure to 
have some paintings there and hopefully have them enjoyed. 
 

 



MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
OTTRINGHAM INSTITUTE 

 

IN MEMORY OF  
MOLLIE DOERNIER AND BARBARA DIXON 

 
SATURDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2018  

10 AM -12 MIDDAY 
CAKE STALL & RAFFLE  

DONATIONS FOR EITHER GRATEFULLY RECEIVED 
£1 ENTRANCE TO INCLUDE COFFEE & CAKE 

EVERYONE WELCOME 
CONTACT JUDY 01964 622734 

   

        
 
 

Ottringham Fun Day 

 
We would like to thank everyone who came to Ottringham’s Fun 
Day on the 19 August.  We all had an amazing day and we would 
like to thank all of you for making it happen, it was a great turn out!  
It was lovely to see old and new faces of the village, and to 
reconnect with long lost friends.  
 
The children definitely enjoyed themselves on the bouncy castle and 
race track, and the Welly Wanging was a great hit for the adults!   
 
A huge thank you to all who donated money on the day. Ottringham 
Playing Field received £56.92 and Lucy Burman’s London Marathon 
Charity, The Miscarriage Association, received £40.20. Thank you 

all so much!!    
We hope to see you all again next year! 

 



Running Race  OTTRINGHAM FUN DAY cont/... 

Under 5’s 
1st - Toby. 2nd - Reggie. 3rd - Harriet. 
6-8’s 
1st - Ben. 2nd - Nathan. 3rd - Maddie.    
9’s-12+ 
1st - Kai. 2nd - Jack. 3rd - Ellie. 
Egg & Spoon Race  
Under 5’s 
1st - Reggie. 2nd - Isabelle. 3rd – Florence. 
6+ 
1st - Jack. 2nd - Ellie. 3rd - Kai. 
Sack Race 

Under 5’s 
1st - Reggie. 2nd - Florence. 3rd - Mollie. 
6+ 
1st - Izzy. 2nd - Jack. 3rd - Ben. 
Adult women  
1st - Fran. 2nd - Lucy. 3rd - Sarah. 
Adult Men  
1st - Andy. 2nd - Patrick. 3rd - Nick. 
Obstacle Course 
Under 5’s 
Joint 1st - Reggie, Florence & Isabelle. 
6+ 
Joint 1st - Kai & Harvey. 2nd - Olivia. 3rd - Arthur 
Welly Wanging 
Under 5’s 
1st - Chase (4.3meters). 2nd - Harriet (3.9meters). 3rd - Robyn 
(3.1meters). 
6-8’s 
1st - Ben (19.3meters). 2nd - Nathan (18meters). 3rd - William 
(15.3meters). 
9-12+ 
1st - Jess (18.9meters). 2nd - Thomas (18meters). 3rd - Harvey 
(13.4meters). 
Adults 
1st - Rob (37meters). 2nd - Chris (34.6meters). 3rd - Tom 
(28.9meters). 



ST WILFRID’S CHURCH NEWS 
 
FAMILY SERVICE 

Thanks to everyone who came to last month's family service and 
made it such an enjoyable occasion. We hope this will continue as 
our initial thoughts were that the revised time and type of service 
were not going to work...but God heard our prayers, eased our 
doubts and worries and in you all came! Again thank you and we 
hope to see you at this month's service on 2 September. 
 
HARVEST FESTIVAL 

The Harvest Festival and Parish Council Chairman's Service will be 
held on Sunday 14 October 2018 (time to be confirmed in October 
Beacon).  We need your help to make the occasion as successful 
as last year so donations for the Harvest Service will be most 
welcome and can be left either at St Wilfrid's Church during the day 
or dropped off at Arran Cottage, Main Street, Ottringham.  
Once again there will be a Harvest Supper and Auction held at the 
Watts Arms. Arrangements are currently being sorted and the final 
details will be published in the October issue of The Beacon. 
 
DO YOU LIVE ALONE? 
Do you or someone you know live alone? If so would you be 
interested in getting together in the Village Hall once a month to 
have lunch, a chat and perhaps listen to some music or 
entertainment for an hour or two? Lunch would be provided. If you 
or someone you know would be interested, then please get in touch 
with Audrey Clark, Arran Cottage, Main Street, Ottringham or call 
01964 622873. Audrey can also be contacted by e-mail 
at audreyclark810@gmail.com   
Audrey would like to find out if there would be any interest, so that 
plans for the first get together can be made. 
 
CAROL SINGING 

Please don't forget about our plans to go carol singing around the 
village - look out for more details in the October issue, especially 
everyone who has already been in touch and said they are 
interested. 
 

mailto:audreyclark810@gmail.com


OTTRINGHAM VILLAGE HALL  
 

JUMBLE SALE 
 

SUNDAY 23 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

…………….. 
 
 

ST WILFRID’S CHURCH EVENSONG 
 

SATURDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 4.00PM 

 
We are very pleased to announce that the choir of Hull Minster will 
be visiting St Wilfrid’s Church to celebrate a sung Evensong.  We 
hope that as many people as possible will come along to welcome 
them and to enjoy the service. 

 
………………. 

 
 

OTTRINGHAM CHURCHLANDS CHARITY 
 

Trustees:  

Graham Houston, Ernie Oldfield, Mary Fairweather, Sylvia Sugden, 
Cathryn Brown, Julia Billany, Rev Carol Fisher-Bailey, Richard 
Williams and Audrey Clark. 
 
The Churchlands Charity is for the people of Ottringham if they are 
in need of financial help.  It is also available for students or help for 
children doing extra curriculum activities or residential trips.  
 
Applications will be considered on individual needs. 
 
Please contact any of the trustees for application forms. 

 
 

 
 

 



CHURCH SERVICE DATES FOR SEPTEMBER 2018 
 
  2   Family Service    4.00pm St Wilfrid’s Church 
 Halsham – No Service 
  9 Holy Communion            10.30 am St Wilfrid’s Church 
 Holy Communion Halsham      8.45am St Nicholas Church 
16 Morning Prayer Keyingham   10.30am St Nicholas Church 
 Halsham – No Service 
23 Holy Communion   10.30am St Wilfrid’s Church 
 Holy Communion Halsham   8.45am All Saints Church 
30 Benefice Service Winestead 10.30am St Germain’s Church 
 Halsham – No Service 
   

 Bingo - 2nd Monday every month 7.45pm in the Village Institute. 

 Parish Council Meeting – 2nd Tuesday every month 7.30pm in the 

Village Hall, Ottringham. 

 Tea & Chat – 1st Tuesday every month 2.00pm – 3.00pm in the 
Village Institute.  Entrance £1 includes Tea and Cake. 

 Weight Watchers – Tuesday 5.30pm in the Village Hall. 

 Watts Arms Bingo every Tuesday 7.00pm. 

 Let’s Play – Wednesdays 10.00am – 11.30am in Ottringham 
Village Hall. Birth to 5 years. (East Riding Children’s Centre 
W/sea) 

 Jolly Babies 0-1 year Wednesday 1.15 - 1.45pm Ottringham V 

Hall 

 Music with Mummy Wednesday 2.00pm – 2.30 pm Ottringham V 

Hall 

 Gardening Club – 2nd Wednesday every month 7.30pm in the 

Village Hall 

 Computer Club every Friday 9.30 – 11.30am Ottringham Village 

Hall 
£2. Silver Surfers particularly welcome. 

 Indoor Bowls in the Village Institute Friday 2.00pm – 4.00pm, 
Sunday evening 6.00pm – 8.00pm.  £2.50 per session inc. 
refreshments.  All welcome. 

 

Copy date for October 2018:  Saturday 15 September 2018 
 

News items may be left at Ottringham Post Office/North End Farm, 
Ottringham or emailed to the Editor at: heather.croft1@gmail.com 

 


